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Latest Developments in Employment 
Legislation: Urgent Measures Relating 
to Covid-19 Pandemic 
This Briefing provides an overview of the Ministerial Decisions implementing Employment

Legislation as a result of the Covid-19 pandemic

Ministerial Decisions 12997/231 and
13031/D1.4551 Implementing Acts of
Legislative Content Dated 11 March 2020, 14
March 2020 and 20 March 2020 on the
Special Purpose Compensation

March 2020
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1. Pursuant to the Acts of Legislative Content dated 11 March, 14
March and 20 March 2020, the Ministerial Decisions no.
12997/231 and 13031/D1.4551 (the Decisions) were published

on 23 March 2020 (Government's Gazette B' 993 and 994). 
2. The Decisions pertain to the application for the special

purpose compensation to be provided by the Greek State to
affected employees and provide guidelines on:
a. the procedure for the submission of the employer’s

declaration for suspension of business operations to the
ERGANI electronic employment system; and 

b. the procedure for declarations to be made by entitled
employees to the electronic platform of the Ministry of
Labour on the website  https://supportemployees.yeka.gr/
using the templates annexed to the Ministerial Decisions. 
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